
Spring Prayer Letter	 	 	         	   May 21, 2024 

Dear supporting churches and friends,

	 It is time to reflect and update you on how ministry has 
been the past few months. God has been good to us during 
this stretch as He always is, but it is always a good idea to sit 
and reflect on it sometimes. I know that it can help me during 
difficult seasons in life. 

	 In March, I traveled to churches in Arizona and Ohio. 
God protected me over many miles flown and driven. My 
family wasn’t always able to travel, and God was good in 
watching over them while I was gone. 

	 In April, I traveled to a church in Texas and one in 
Indiana. God allows us to travel all over the country and 
sometimes we get to add in some fun along the way. In Texas, 
my family and mom joined me for a project in San Antonio. On 
the drive home, we were able to stop in Waco, Texas; West 
Monroe, Louisiana; and Laurel, Mississippi. If you recognize 
those places, my mom and Shannon are both HGTV fans and 
Duck Dynasty fans. It was a great family trip we were able to 
have, and it was a plus to share it with my mom. 

	 In May, I traveled about an hour to a church nearby. It is 
a blessing sometimes to not have to drive far for a project. We 
assembled scripture for the Paris Olympics happening this 
summer. Last week, Quinn graduated from Kindergarten! It’s 
crazy how fast time has gone! We are grateful that in spite of 
all of the health issues that Quinn has faced, that God has 
protected him and allowed him to do well in school so far. 

	 God has been good through doctor’s appointments as 
well. Both boys have had several appointments resulting in 
procedures for both which required anesthesia. Quinn had a 
dental procedure, and Cameron had to have tubes put in his 
ears. Both did well and we are thankful to have good doctors 
nearby. We are looking forward to a slightly slower summer. 
We have a small break for now then it will pick back up with a 
big project in June followed by busy travel schedule in July. 
Thank you for your prayers! 
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